The Village at Izatys Association, Inc.

Board of Directors Meeting

6:00 p.m. Wednesday, October 5, 2016
Maple Grove Town Green Conference Center 

7997 Main Street North

Maple Grove, Minnesota 55369
The meeting was called to order by President Michelle Baringer at 6:00 p.m. In attendance were Board Members 
Kim Knickerbocker, Roger Swanson, Michael Anderson, Cathy Shuman and Ron Zappa. Attending via telephone conferencing was Michelle Baringer. Also in attendance were Ad Hoc Committee Members Jim Greenwalt and Randy Hoversten. Not attending was Board Member Brent Wessman. Representing Zappa Management Group were Tom Baltz, Executive Vice President, and Joan Lewis, Controller.
The minutes of the July 9, 2016 Board of Directors Meeting were unanimously approved.
Finance Committee
Kim Knickerbocker presented a review of the financials through August 31, 2016.  Revenue was impacted by rental income. The expense areas that are over budget are the Sewer Expense which is due to the 2015 balancing amount, Electrical repairs, due to the need to repair underground wires in A-1 and Septic System expense, due to frozen pipes and a pump replacement. 
Replacement expenditure continue to be for furnaces, water heaters and washer/dryers. 
The proposed budget for 2017 was presented.  Due to identification of the units in foreclosure and in the Association owned units, there has been 100 additional units identified as inactive.  As a result, there has been an approximate 7% proposed increase in 2017 Maintenance Fees for each unit.  Discussion followed.  Information was considered regarding the status of the CGVI portfolio and the balance of the payoff of the CGVI loan from Narveson. 
A motion was made by Roger Swanson and seconded by Mike Anderson to approve the 2017 budget as presented. The motion passed unanimously. 
A motion was made by Ron Zappa and seconded by Kim Knickerbocker to engage HG&K to do the review of the 2016 results.  The motion passed unanimously. 
Property Management Report 
The terms of Roger Swanson and Brent Wessman will be expiring as of December 31, 2016.  Both did indicate a willingness to run for the three-year term expiring December 31, 2019.  
Mike Anderson moved that the Board recommend Roger Swanson and Brent Wessman as candidates for the three- year term expiring December 31, 2019.   Ron Zappa seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously. 

Mike Anderson moved that, as both had indicated a willingness to fill the positions, Randy Hoversten and Jim Greenwalt remain on the Ad Hoc committee for another year.  Ron Zappa seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously. 
2016 Maintenance projects were discussed. 

There were no action items to be reviewed from the last meeting. 
Old Business 
The CGVI committee reported that the portfolio payments have almost paid off the Narveson loan and the balance should be paid off in another month or two. 
New Business

The proposed Board meeting schedule for 2017 was reviewed. Some adjustments were made to the schedule and a new schedule will be sent to the Board. 
Action Item – Ron Zappa will send a revised 2017 Board meeting schedule to the Board Members. 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:15 p.m. 

Respectfully Submitted 

Joan Lewis, Recording Secretary
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